
Minutes of the Stanton on the Wolds Annual Parish Meeting held on 
Wednesday March 10, 2021, at 6.30pm, by the ZOOM system.

Introduction by the Chairman of the Parish Council 
	The chairman, Coun. Richard Whitby, opened the meeting and welcomed those attending. 
	Good Evening Ladies and Gentlemen, a warm welcome to you all.

Minutes of the last Annual Parish Meeting held on Wednesday May 29, 2019
	The minutes were accepted and will be signed by the chairman when appropriate.

Annual Report of the Chairman
	The past two years have been very unique for obvious reasons. In fact the last APM and report occurred in 2019! This is my first, last year's having been cancelled/postponed.
	Due to the reasons of the pandemic our few activities have been curtailed. We did have a very socially limited Remembrance Day event which I attended in the approved manner to lay the wreath on behalf of the Parish. We have managed one litter pick in 2020, carried out in a socially distant theme. 
	We did manage a VE75 commemoration event based on a pavement party socially distant theme in around four different locations.
	The Christmas Social in 2020 was cancelled although the 2019 event at the Golf Club was well attended.  There have been no mince pies at the Church!
	We welcomed Julie and Paul Spillane as Councillors in January 2020.
	The Council operates virtually on Zoom at present and will continue to do that as long as instructed by the Government.
	The website is continuing to flourish with some additional history articles and is kept very up to date both in content and in respect of legislation by Fiona Carruthers.
	Especial thanks go to Hilary Whitby for continuing to produce an excellent newsletter and to also be the driving force of the litter pick. Thanks go to our small but dedicated band of litter pickers, and also thanks go to all the helpers who deliver the newsletter who are not PC members. We really appreciate your time and effort.
	Thanks also go to those mentioned in the recent newsletter (who will still be nameless) for their individual efforts in near daily litter picking, looking after the Village corner and parts of the Church Grounds. You know who you are! 
	Thank you.

Report of the Finances of the Parish Council by the Clerk
	The Clerk, Mike Elliott, reported that the council began the year with £13,491 in hand and during the year had an income of £12,681, including the precept of £7,240 and grants of £5,340.  Expenditure during the year was £10,187 and cash held at the end of the year was £15,159.  The accounts had been signed off as correct by the auditor.  Of the cash held over £11,500 was in National Savings

Any other items of business
	There was no further business raised

	There being no further business the meeting closed at 6.53pm.
